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February 11, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

The purpose of this letter is to transmit an ordinance for County Council review and approval that makes technical and editorial corrections and revisions to Section 10.10.030 of the King County Code, Title 10 – Solid Waste, and amends Ordinance 8108, Section 4.
On October 1, 2007, the King County Council passed Ordinance 15912, which had been prepared by the Solid Waste Division of the department of Natural Resources and Parks.  Ordinance 15912 provided a major update to several code sections in Title 10, including Section 10.10.030.  In that ordinance, the reference to load size restrictions at yard waste collection areas did not clearly specify that the restrictions apply only at Solid Waste Division drop box facilities.
The division operates two drop box facilities, the Skykomish Drop Box located in the Town of Skykomish, and the Cedar Falls Drop Box, located in the city of North Bend.  The enclosed ordinance clarifies that the three cubic yard or one ton limit on yard waste loads applies only at these drop box facilities.
Several editorial corrections inadvertently left out of the previous ordinance have also been included to improve the readability of this section of the code.  These include:

· Removal of “or both” in paragraphs C and D which currently say that loads are “not to exceed either three cubic yards or one ton, or both";
· Moving the placement of “and” from following the seventh of nine paragraphs to following the eighth paragraph in the section.
There is no fiscal impact resulting from this ordinance.
If you would like more information or details related to these code revisions, please feel free to contact Kevin Kiernan, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-4385, or kevin.kiernan@kingcounty.gov.  
Thank you for your prompt consideration of the attached ordinance.  I recommend that the council approve it.  

Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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